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MEETING OF TERENURE RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday 14th February 2006


Question  No. 23
Question: Councillor J. Lahart
“To ask the Manager to outline to the Committee the most recent steps taken to ensure that order is kept on the Cherryfield Traveller Accommodation facility with regard to unauthorised additional caravans, illegal over-the-wall dumping and burning of materials?"
Reply:
The Traveller Accommodation Unit has received some complaints from residents in the area in respect of illegal dumping in Cherryfield Park. It had been reported that an individual or individuals from Cherryfield Way may have been responsible for some of this dumping.  Nonetheless the Traveller Accommodation Unit has issued each resident of Cherryfield Park with a written reminder of their responsibilities and obligations and they have been reminded that they must keep their bays and surrounding areas clean at all times.  
The Parks Department in conjunction with the Traveller Accommodation Unit have arranged clean ups of the park and both departments have agreed to continue to co-operate to eradicate the problem.  Any illegal occupier / caravan in Cherryfield Way has been dealt with by the serving of a notice under the appropriate legislation.

